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Wear your best  
jungle costumes 

and 
bring your 

groggers for 
this interactive 
reading  of the 

WHOLE Megillah!
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KOLENU • קולנו
“Our Voice”

The Newsletter of Congregation Anshei Israel

Congregation  
Anshei Israel

A Conservative Synagogue and 
Proud Member of USCJ

5550 East 5th Street • Tucson AZ 85711
(520) 745-5550 • fax (520) 745-9058

caiaz.org

MISSION STATEMENT
Congregation Anshei Israel shall serve as a source 
of spiritual, educational, and social enrichment in 
order to encourage and ensure Judaic values in 
accordance with the Principles of Conservative 
Judaism.

Shalom!

CLERGY & STAFF INFORMATION
Rabbi • Sara Metz 
 Ext. 230 • RabbiMetz@caiaz.org

Rabbi Emeritus • Robert J. Eisen 
 Rabbi.Eisen.AZ@gmail.com

Rabbi Emeritus • Arthur Oleisky, z"l 
  
Cantorial Soloist and Education & Youth 
Director • Nichole Chorny 
 Ext. 227 • CantorialSoloist@caiaz.org

Executive Director • Debra Lytle 
 Ext. 242 • ExecDir@caiaz.org

Early Childhood Director 
 Kimmie Spitzer 
 Ext. 229 • ECDirector@caiaz.org

Finance Director • Susan Kirschner 
 Ext. 223 • FinanceDirector@caiaz.org

Communications • Nancy Auslander 
 Ext. 228 • Communications@caiaz.org

Education Assistant • Kim Miller 
 Ext. 224 • EdAsst@caiaz.org

Executive Assistant • Amber Page 
 Ext. 225 • ExecAssist@caiaz.org

Finance Assistant • Heather Gacey 
 Ext. 244 • FinanceAsst@caiaz.org| 

Please visit our website  
caiaz.org and check your email 

for the most  
up-to-date information.

United Synagogue of 
Conservative Judaism

Please
warmly Welcome

Ina & Gerson Goldberg 
Michael Goldberg

Our new 
members:

Candle Lighting Times March/April 2022

Candle Lighting 
March

March 4 6:05pm
March 11 6:10pm
March 18 6:15pm
March 25 6:20pm

Candle Lighting
April

April 1 6:25pm
April 8 6:30pm
April 15 (1st night Passover) 6:35pm
April 16 (2nd night Passover) 7:32pm
April 21 (7th night Passover) 6:39pm
April 22 (8th night Passover) 6:40pm
April 29 6:45pm

FROM RABBI METZ
They say, do what you love and love what you do. I feel so 
fortunate to be able to fulfill that adage in my position as 
rabbi at Congregation Anshei Israel. Each and every day is so 
different, yet always filled with connection and strengthening 
relationships. This the backbone to everything I do.
Whether it is welcoming in religious school students and 
schmoozing with parents in the morning to helping our B’nai 
Mitzvah students learn to wrap tefillin, I love being amidst this community. 
Our Youth Committee is incredible with their creative and fun ideas for family 
programing. They also help to make those programs happen!
I also have the wonderful opportunity to reach out and get to know many 
of our young adult members to create programming just for them, offering 
activities they want, when they want.
My days can be filled with davening, sharing good wishes with congregants for 
a joyous occasion, or checking in on someone during difficult times to see how 
we can help. I feel so fortunate to have incredible lay leaders and volunteers 
to help in our many task forces and committees that plan and run wonderful 
ways for us to connect with each other. 
Just recently, we partnered with Girl Scout Troop 613 to have a few boxes of 
cookies that are brought to community member homes when we hear they are 
sick or have COVID. We aim to brighten their day and let them know we are 
thinking of them. Remember to please let us know if someone is sick.
It has been such joy to reimagine our Friday night services with our Cantorial 
Soloist, Nichole Chorny, and our Ritual Advisory Committee. We are working 
towards making our services more soulful, spiritual and relevant. 
Partnership and collaboration is an integral goal as well. Nichole Chorny and 
I have created close friendships and relationships with educators and clergy 
around Tucson. This has lead to joint educational programming with Kol 
Ami, adult education sessions with Interfaith Community Services, learning 
about Conservative Judaism in Israel from Heidi Schneider of the Masorti 
Foundation, learning about our sister congregation Shevet Achim from their 
Rabbi Oded Peles. We are also in the middle of a wonderful year of monthly 
young family programming collaboration with PJ Library, Kol Ami and Tucson 
Hebrew Academy, along with planning a Yom Ha’azmaut family celebration in 
collaboration with The JCC and Kol Ami.
Every day and moment is different from the next and so filled with wonderful 
and vibrant moments of connection. So thank you to all those who make our 
community warm, welcoming, vibrant and just plain fun!
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FROM THE PRESIDENT
Wow!  Spring is right around the corner.  March 
brings us Purim and hamantaschen while April 
brings us Pesach and matza brei.  Besides the 
foods which surround each of these holidays, we 
remember who we are as a people and how Ha-
Shem was there for us when we faced Haman 
and Pharaoh, then as well as now.  Each holiday 

emphasizes our role to “Never forget.”  We tell these stories to 
our children through fun activities, food, family gatherings as 
well as the “written word.”  

You can join us on Zoom for Hamantaschen for Hunger on 
March 13 and bake along with us or bake later your very own 
hamantaschen.  It is so much fun for all ages.   You can then 
join the congregational family for the Purim carnival, dinner, 
and megillah reading on Erev Purim, Wednesday, March 16 
and at Shacharit services the next morning.  After you use up 
your flour for the hamantaschen, you can start your cleaning 
for Pesach.

As you clean and get ready for Pesach, it is not only the 
physical space we clean, but our own personal cleaning which 
is important.  As we clean, we recommit to our Judaism in 
whatever way is best and meaningful for you and your family.  
Whenever I speak to the b’nai mitzvah students about their 
favorite holiday, Passover is on the top of the list along with 
matzah ball soup. I know it’s a real scavenger hunt to find all 
you need for Pesach, but may you find all you need, and may 
your matzah balls turn out soft or hard, big or small, however 
your family enjoys them.  

Looking forward to seeing you in shul.  May you and your family 
have a wonderful and joyous spring.

B’Shalom,
Evelyn Sigafus, ESigafus@aol.com

SAVE the DATE

CAI’s 91st 

Annual Meeting 
Monday 

May 9, 2022
The Governance Committee is responsible for 
conducting an annual review of the bylaws and 
suggesting changes as appropriate, updating 
bylaws and resolving questions about them as 
required, reviewing all petitions to amend bylaws, 
reviewing general Board, Synagogue Life Council 
and committee operating rules, and maintaining 
and updating Board policies as appropriate. They 
also assess the leadership needs of committees 
and Board and create a slate of Officers and Board 
members.
This year’s slate of Officers and Board member 
recommendations will be shared in the 91st Annual 
Meeting announcement. 

CAI's Governance Committee:  
Vicki Pepper, Chair

Richard Green Joy Peskin
Mike Jacobson Steve Shenitzer

Dan Jurkowitz

Check your email for details and links
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Preschool
EDUCATION

As we enter Spring and get closer to the 
Summer, our B’Yahad families were given the 
opportunity to explore Jewish Summer Camp 

options at our Jewish Summer 
Camp Fair with Kol Ami.  We 
were thrilled to welcome 
Camp Representatives from 
9 different Jewish camps in person (including 
Camp Ramah!), and another 4 camps virtually.  
As a reminder, we have summer scholarships 
available for families who are interested in 

sending their child to camp this summer. We want to make sure 
that every family that wants to send a child to camp can, so 
please be in touch with us!

As part of our March Family Service, please join us for Siddur 
Dedication on Friday, March 11 as our 3rd 
grade students lead our Friday night Shabbat 
service for the congregation and receive their 
very own copy of our siddur.  It is sure to be 
a meaningful service - come support our 3rd 
grade students!  Our April Family Service will 
be held on April 8. 

We look forward to celebrating Purim together with 
Hamantaschen for Hunger on Sunday, March 13 and a special 
Purim Carnival & Celebration on Wednesday, March 16! Be 
sure to join us for the fun!  The students and teachers of Kol 
Ami will join us for our final collaborative program of the year 
at our Chocolate Seder & Passover Workshop on Sunday, April 
3 at Ansheil Israel. Watch your emails for details and volunteer 
opportunities.

Keep an eye out for details about our upcoming Kadima & USY 
events. As a reminder, Kadima will be March 20 & April 10, and 
USY will be March 26 & April 29.

B'Shalom,
Nichole Chorny
Cantorial Soloist and Education & Youth Director
745-5550 ext. 227 CantorialSoloist@caiaz.org

B’Yahad and USY
Spring finds our teachers and students gearing 
up for some Purim and Passover holiday fun. 
Whether it’s dressing up and parading as a 
superhero or monster ready to scare off anyone 
who dares bring us harm, or acting out the story 
of Passover and creating some of the best arts 
and crafts projects, springtime is a wonderful 

part of the preschool bringing great excitement and joy.

The children, like springtime, are filled with an abundance 
of growth and newfound skills. Not only are they physically 
growing by leaps and bounds, they’re challenging themselves 
in all aspects of their lives.

The little Par Par students (14 months to 2 years old) have 
definitely broken out of their cocoons, unwrapped their wings, 
and are now soaring to new heights with increased language 
skills, coordination, strength and mobility, and a new sense of 
wonder of the world around them.  

Our Shemesh students (21/2 years old) are radiating with new 
skills, their learning, language development and self-confidence 
are exploding as bright as the sun. Letter recognition, word 
formations, not to mention finding their own independence 
have these students beaming. 

The Kochavim class (3 years old) welcomes a new Lead Teacher, 
Ms. Felicity, who has the class bursting like a supernova. These 
star students are shining bright mastering handwriting, 
beginning reading, and working together to create a cohesive 
and exciting learning environment within their classroom 
universe. 

Halutzim students (4 years old) are plowing through their 
curriculum with great excitement. This Pre-Kindergarten 
class is exploring reading, language, and math readiness skills, 
along with sharpening their problem solving and cooperation 
techniques. Staying true to the course, these students will be 
Kindergarten ready in just a few short months.  

Registration for our 2022-2023 school year is underway and 
classes are filling up. Preschool and Summer Camp information 
can be found on our website at caiaz.org/lifelong learning/
preschool, or call the preschool office for more information.

B'Shalom, 
Kimmie Spitzer, Early Childhood Director 
745-5550, ext. 229 ECDirector@caiaz.org

Early Childhood Director Position:
Do you know someone with a positive attitude, who 

loves working with young children, has administrative 
experience, and would be a good addition to our team? 

Please email resume to 
Debra Lytle, ExecDir@caiaz.org

“Matzah & More” 
Passover Food Drive
March 1 - March 25

CAI’s B’Yahad Religious School is coordinating this community 
drive for Jewish Family & Children’s Services to provide Passover 
foods for families in need. Please help with this cause to enhance 
the Passover celebration for these families.
Due to the COVID-19 pandemic, only monetary donations  
can be accepted.  JFCS will then purchase gift cards to distribute 
safely.
Mail checks made payable to CAI, and note “Matzah & 
More” on it. You can also make a secure donation online at  
caiaz.org.

Todah Rabah and Chag Pesach Sameach to all!
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ADULT EDUCATION

Online Weekday 
Torah Study Group

Led by Rabbi Metz, this informal study group can lead to 
lively discussion. Held Thursdays on Zoom, 12:00pm until 
1:00pm. 

Bring your Bible and your desire to learn together.

Study materials can be found at caiaz.org/resources

In observance of Passover, Torah Study will be on  
hiatus April 7, 14 & 21. Class will resume on April 28.

Check your email for details and Zoom link.

Read It and Meet
Please join Women's League on Zoom for 
Read It and Meet, to discuss a wide variety 

of books by Jewish authors and/or about Jewish themes.

Sunday, March 27, 11:00am 
The Only Woman in the Room  

by Marie Benedict.  
Joy Peskin will lead the discussion.

Sunday, April 24, 11:00am 
Half Life by Jillian Cantor.  

Moderator: TBA

Read It & Meet will be on hiatus until after the 
High Holy Days.

Devorah's Palm Tree
NEW DATES - NEW BOOK!

Classes are held at 12:00pm  
the second Monday of every month

Join Rabbi Metz and Women’s League the second Monday of 
every month.  We will be studying a new book, The Path of 
Blessing by Rabbi Marcia Prager.  It is not necessary to have 
the book in order to participate in the class. Your perspective 
makes for a lively discussion. 

Monday, March 14, 12:00 noon 
Ata

NO CLASS IN APRIL  
(due to Passover holiday)

Monday, May 9, 12:00 noon 
Naming God

Call (520) 745-5550 for more information, to be added to our 
email list, or go to caiaz.org to sign-up online..

The Way We Were
March 20, 3:00pm - The Way We Were 

Step back in time with us under 
the experienced guidance of Barry 
Friedman, an expert in Tucson’s 
Jewish heritage, sharing our history 
and stories of notable Jewish arrivals 
in the West in general and Tucson 
specifically. Barry will give us insight 

into the rich Jewish heritage of Tucson’s Jewish leadership, 
economic leaders, political participants (good or bad), 
politically active (mayors, council, sheriffs), criminals, 
businesses and business leadership, bankers, miners, retail 
sales, etc. The location of tour will be in Evergreen Cemetery, 
which in the late 1800’s, by town edict became the primary 
chosen graveyard for Tucson’s departed. This tour will be 
held outside with attention to expected weather conditions. 
Meet in the CAI section of the Evergreen Cemetery, 3015 N. 
Oracle Road.

April 10, 10:00am - Bagels & Litvaks
Joel Alpert, who is well-versed in Jewish 
genealogy, will host two very special films. 
The first is a short, animated film of the 
beautiful artworks by the Litvak artist 
Simon Karczmer. It will be followed by 
a wonderful film about shtetl life titled, 
“Yurburg, Lithuania: The Jewish Life that 
Once Was.” This film provides a unique 
view of the shtetl of Yurburg Lithuania, 
showing footage from 1927 and present 

day Yurburg. The film was created by the Lithuanian 
Television Authority to educate their Lithuanian audience 
about the Jewish culture and history prior to World War II. 
This is the town of Joel’s grandparents; an English version 
was created in 2021 by Joel’s cousins Fania Jivotovsky and 
Misha Hillelson. 

In-person only - join us for breakfast, movie & 
presentation

NEW CLASS on zoom

ADULT BEGINNING HEBREW!
Wish you could read Hebrew, pray more fluently, 

 or just feel more comfortable in services? 

Join our new Hebrew class with instructor & native speaker, 
Evie Shen-Tal. 

This 5-session class begins at 6:15pm on March 17.  
$54 per member /  $72 per guest

Register at caiaz.org
Scholarships available to members, if needed.
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JOIN OUR VIRTUAL AND HYBRID SERVICES!

Shabbat Services
Kabbalat Shabbat Service

Online on Zoom every week
5:45pm Friday 

Hybrid: March 11 & April 8 
In-person only: March 25 & April 29 

(details via email)

Shabbat Morning Service
In-person & online on Zoom*

9:00am Saturday

Virtual Minyanim on Zoom
Join us online for daily prayer services!

Morning Minyan Service
8:00am Sunday • 7:30am Monday-Friday

Evening Minyan Service 
5:30pm Sunday-Thursday

Connection information and links to materials are shared with members via email

*All in-person attendees must comply with the current COVID-19 protocols found on our website, caiaz.org

Let your voice be heard - Become a Meturgeman!
We are inviting congregants to sign up to prepare and share a short summary of the week's Torah portion (2-3 minutes, about 1 
page), and what we might learn from it. The focus can be on a word, a verse and/or the theme of the portion. You will then share 
your thoughts with the congregation immediately after we remove the Torah from the Ark, right before we begin reading the 
weekly portion.
Please let us know when you would like to serve as our meturgeman, adding your voice, your Torah, to ours. For more information,  
contact Bob Fridrich at Bob.Lisa96@gmail.com or (520) 488-5443.

Social Action for Local Afghan Refugees  
We donated more than 80 sports bras!

Kol Tefilla in Los Angeles - February 11-13
Staff, clergy & lay leaders bring back new melodies and enhanced, innovative services.

Join us for a new, spiritually moving Kabbalat Shabbat service 
full of community and new melodies sung to traditional liturgy. 

Modeled after an innovative new service at Temple Beth Am in 
Los Angeles where we experienced the Kol Tefilla Shabbaton, 
Shabbat Sovev will help enhance our connection to our prayers 
through new melodies and kavanot (intentions) and allow 
us to connect to our community in a new way. During Sovev, 
(meaning "surrounding") we will experience davening in 
concentric circles, close enough to hear one anothers' melodies 
and in relationship with one another across the room for 
beautiful spiritual enhancement. 

Our first two services will take place on March 25 and April 
29 at 5:45pm in the Rabbi Eisen Beit Midrash, with dinner to 

follow at 7:00pm (dinner outside, weather permitting).  In order 
to experience these services as they are meant to be (in the 
round), these services will be offered in person only. 

Our service open to all. RSVP required for dinner at caiaz.org. 

MEMBERS: Dinner $40 per family (up to 4 people), $15 per 
adult (13+) / $10 per child.

GUESTS: Dinner $50 per family (up to 4 people), $20 per adult 
(13+) / $15 per child. 

Join us on the Thursday night before each service (March 24 & 
April 28) at 7:00pm in the sukkah area for Shir Hadash as we 
introduce the new songs coming in Shabbat Sovev with music, 
dessert, and wine.
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COMING UP
Family Shabbat 

Services & Dinners

Join us for a family-friendly Shabbat Service  
in the Rabbi Eisen Beit Midrash at 5:45pm  

 followed by a meat dinner with vegetarian options  
outside in the sukkah area*  
at approximately 7:00pm.

*weather permitting

Details, pricing and RSVP at caiaz.org no later than 
March 7 and April 4

HAMANTASCHEN FOR HUNGER
Sunday, March 13

2:00pm
Save the date and plan to join us for this 
virtual opportunity to make your own 
hamantaschen. Again, this year baking 
will take place at home and we will 
share 3 different recipes (traditional, 
chocolate and savory). Pick the recipe 
you'd like to make and join us online with your materials. 

As our dough chills, we will play a Purim-themed online 
"Kahoot "game together. We are continuing our mission 
of this program and will be raising funds for the local 
Community Food Bank and Leket (Israel’s food bank), 
so please continue to support them and give as you can. 
RSVP and secure donations can be made at caiaz.org.

March 11
with Siddur Dedication

April 8
with Musical Scholar-in-

Residence, Dr. Ralph Selig

Musical Scholar-in-Residence 
Weekend 

with Dr. Ralph Selig 
April 7-9

Passover Kollel
Thursday, April 7, 7:00pm 

In-person only
What does one little goat have to do with Passover,  

Chad Gadya and the music of the Seder?

Family Shabbat Service & Dinner
Friday, April 8 

Hybrid Service 5:45pm / Dinner 7:00pm
After dinner, join Dr. Selig for a musical  

Shabbat and Passover Sing-a-long!

Shabbat Morning Service
Saturday, April 9 

Hybrid
Dr. Selig will deliver his sermon entitled "Music and 

Tefillah Across the Pond - The Jewish Music's Revival in 
Europe."

Dr. Ralph M. Selig is Professor of Mathematics and Computer 
Science at Fairleigh Dickinson University in New Jersey. In 
addition, he is a visiting Professor of Jewish Liturgical Music 
at the Abraham Geiger College in Berlin where he trains 
Rabbis and Cantors in Hazzanut.

Dr. Selig is an expert in German Jewish Liturgical music. Dr. 
Selig is well known not only for his collection of music, but 
also for his dissemination of this music through lectures, 
performances, and concerts, throughout the United States 
and Europe.

Check your email for details and links.
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STR ATEGIC DEVELOPMENT STEERING COMMIT TEE
As the year is well underway, we are eager to bring you 
up to date on the activities and plans from the Strategic 
Development Steering Committee.

A quick refresher will be helpful to set the stage. As you 
may remember, the Steering Committee assessed the input 
the congregation provided and from that created the key 
priorities for services, activities and programs; they are: 

1.	Engage our congregants and incorporate them into the 
life of the CAI community

i.	 Young families
ii.	 Young adults
iii.	Older adults
iv.	 Ensure inter and intra generational connections

2.	In order to grow the CAI impact and exposure in the 
Jewish community, build coalitions and partnering 
opportunities with synagogues and other community 
organizations

3.	Create more opportunities for congregants to form 
meaningful relationships while promoting fellowship 
using small groups, nurtured friendships, shared meals, 
etc.

The Board of Trustees fully endorsed these priorities tasking 
the Steering Committee to begin the process of planning 
for and implementing these priorities. It was determined 
that the best way forward was to use the current CAI 
organizational infrastructure of committees, councils and 
task forces, along with the Board of Trustees. The Steering 
Committee met with the current, active CAI committees and 
introduced the Steering Committee Liaison Program. This 
program provides a member of the Steering Committee to 
participate as an active member of the committee, helping 
to keep the committee focused on the priorities as programs, 
services and activities are planned. This liaison program was 
introduced in December and is well underway as committees 
conduct their work during the early part of this new year.

A second, major launching of the Steering Committee was 
the development of a Volunteer Development Program Task 
Force. The following is an excerpt from its charter:

Congregation Anshei Israel (CAI) strives to be a vibrant, 
spiritually fulfilling place of worship and community. The 
spirit--the ruach--of Volunteerism at CAI has been very 
strong for many years. However, in order for CAI to thrive 
in the future, the approach to recruiting and retaining 
Volunteers must change and become part of the daily fabric of 
CAI. To accomplish this, the Strategic Development Steering 
Committee (SDSC) has proposed to and received approval 
from the Board of Trustees to oversee a newly formed 
Volunteer Development Program Task Force (VDPTF) whose 

charge is to create a Volunteer Development Program (VDP). 
Future plans are for an existing or newly formed committee to 
own the VP Program.

Objectives:

•	 To establish a VDP Administration Process to include: 
◉	 Identifying programs, committees, groups and services 

needing Volunteers via Needs Assessment (Board of 
Trustees (BOT), Committees, and Staff)

◉	 Using existing best practices to create a VDP for 
recruitment, training, recognition, and retention of 
Volunteers

◉	 Creating a future leadership pool for BOT and other needs
◉	 Recruiting seasoned individuals to mentor Committee 

Chairs, conduct Volunteer training sessions, and consult 
with VDPTF

•	 To provide for VDP Sustainability: 
◉	 in partnership with CAI staff to accommodate the 

inevitable and continued "turn-over" inherent in BOT 
appointment terms and other CAI Volunteer pools. 

•	 To define a method of VDP Evaluation: 
◉	 Regular solicitation and analysis of feedback regarding the 

VDP efficacy.
•	 To turn over VDP Administration to either an existing or new 

committee with appropriate staff partnership

The Steering Committee is grateful to Donna Saffioti who has 
agreed to chair and provide oversight to this critical program.  She 
will be using models from successful programs currently in place 
in other agencies of the Tucson Jewish Community along with 
guidance related to current, best practices from congregations 
associated with United Synagogues of Conservative Judaism.

Our Rabbi, Cantorial Soloist/Youth Director and Executive Director 
are all playing key, professional roles in supporting the work of the 
Steering Committee.  Two of them along with lay leadership will 
be attending a Shabbaton in Los Angeles, co-sponsored by United 
Synagogues of Conservative Judaism focused on creative methods 
in developing Shabbat Services using a variety of components 
including music, study, alternative services and ruach.  One 
example of what is in store for congregants was included in the 
Kabbalat Service of January 14th.  New melodies, new explanations 
and interpretations of why we say certain psalms and prayers along 
with participatory opportunities for our congregants.

We will leave you with this final thought: While we are focused on 
the priorities, we recognize that there are those of you who like, 
enjoy and prefer things “just as they are.”  We value your needs and 
wants and will not lose sight of them.  A balance is necessary and 
we hope to provide such a balance as we move forward.  Watch for 
future updates on the CAI website along with the Kolenu.

Women's League Gift Shop
We carry a huge variety of Judaica and other gifts for Purim, Passover, Shabbat and so 

much more!
Monday-Friday, 10am until 4pm.

Contact Marianne Langer at (520) 349-3347 or MariLang@comcast.net to set up a  
private shopping appointment. 

OR 
Shop  securely online using your phone, tablet or computer. Visit us online at  

JudaicaTucson.com
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CATCHING UP
On Tuesday, January 18, the University Religious Council at UA invited Rabbi Metz to represent the  

Jewish community with a speech about Dr. Martin Luther King's legacy. 

For every “Box Tops for Education” coupon  
from specially-marked General Mills products, 

CAI’s Preschool receives 10 cents!

And now, no more clipping! 
Just scan your receipt.

Go to boxtops4education.com
for more information.

Masons came to improve the wall of the  
preschool playground!
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CATCHING UP
Tu B'Shvat in the Park - January 16 
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CATCHING UP

Red Cross Blood Drive - January 23
From our 31 donors, we collected 27 whole pints of blood and 2 Power Reds, 

smashing our goal by 13 pints, with the potential to save 85 lives! 

Yasher koach to Fran Stoler for organizing this extremely successful blood drive, and to all our donors!

CAI's B'Yahad & Kol Ami's Religious Schools' 
Jewish Summer Camp Fair - January 30

Representatives from 9 Jewish Summer Camps 
attended to speak with students and parents 

about their programs.

Rabbi Metz helps 7th & 8th grade students 
learn to wrap tefillin every Sunday during 

B'Yahad Religious School
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	 Date	 Years

April Anniversaries

	 2	 Norma & Ron Karp	 56
	 7	 Davi & Brett Gytri	 3
	11	 Judith & Borah Jacobskind	 68
	28	 Barbara & Peter Danes	 20
	29	 Ellen Eichler-Grabell  
		     & Lawrence Grabell	 27

Mazal Tov
	 Date	 Years

March Anniversaries

	 5	 Ofelia & Simon Fried	 41
		  Billie & Boris Kozolchyk	 55
	 7	 Marsha & Charles Blitzer	 41
	 9	 Nancy & Richard Weiss	 37
	14	 Marylou & Norman Feiger	 29
	21	 Valorie & Andrew Douglas	13
		  Irene & Scott Glass	 13
		  Shelly & Leslie Silberman	 37
	25	 Dani & Phil Bregman	 21
	27	 Stacey & Zach Singer	 11
	30	 Sarah & Leonard Schultz	 53

Birth Announcements

This column features the children, 
grandchildren and great-grandchildren 
of CAI members. The announcement 
and photo (if available) will appear in 
the issue of Kolenu within appropriate 
print dates. Please notify Amber at 
(520) 745-5550, ext. 225 or ExecAssist@
caiaz.org

Theodore David Francis 
Morrison

January 27, 2022
Theodore is the grandson of Marcia 
& Paul Simon (Parents: Dr. Kathleen 
Berfield & Dr. Shane Morrison)

Share your Simcha!
Become a Kiddush sponsor!

Sponsorships will be 
acknowledged in eblasts, during 

services, and in the Kolenu. If 
you are able to support us,  
please email Debra Lytle at 

ExecDir@caiaz.org

 
Mazal Tov to

Fay Green
&

Wygy Wygnanski

for their marriage on 
December 28, 2021

Marriage

Interfaith Families 
Welcome

CAI welcomes all interfaith families 
and encourages them to participate 
in as much synagogue life as they 
choose within the framework of 
Conservative Judaism. For more 
information, go to caiaz.org/
resources as part of CAI’s “Myths vs. 
Facts” program. 
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Thank you to the following congregants 
for sponsoring our Kiddushes

•	 Teri & Ole Thienhaus, in honor of their 28th 
wedding vow renewal under the chuppah

•	 Nikki Yuan & Jerel Slaughter, in honor of their 
daughter Olivia becoming a Bat Mitzvah

•	 Evelyn Sigafus, in memory of her parents Claire & 
Herman Weiss

•	 Joan & Richard Green in honor of Richard's 73rd 
birthday

•	 Madeline & Barry Friedman in honor of their 
special anniversary

Honorable "Menschens" Condolences

High Holy Days Appeal
Jennifer & Mark Cassius

Dvora Tager & Robert Dietz 
Marianne & Allen Langer

Barbara Mannlein
Gail & Cal Rudner

Judy & Chuck Schultz

Blood Drive Volunteers
Abby Rosen
Fran Stoler

Cookie Delivery
Margo & Ron Gray
Mindy & Fred Hirsh

Carol & Charles Sumner

Shabbat Gabba'im
Phil Bregman

Madeline Friedman
Ron Gray

Rosie Kahn
Vicki Pepper
Phillip Pepper

Stephanie Roberts
Donna Saffioti
Steve Singer

Kolenu Proofreading
Marianne Langer

Donna Saffioti
Judy Schultz

Evelyn Sigafus

Todah Rabah to:

If we missed you, we apologize. If you would like to be included in 
further announcements, please let us know.

המקום ינחם אתכם
The congregation mourns the loss of our members:

Brandon Neumaier 
Ruthann Pozez

Our condolences to these members who mourn 
the loss of their loved ones:

Brina Grusin, brother-in-law Mark "Buddy" Grusin 
Martin & Glenn Grusin, uncle Mark "Buddy" Grusin 

Deena Falkow, son Brandon Neumaier 
Lynne Falkow-Strauss (Jack Strauss), nephew Brandon 

Neumaier 
Mitchell (Robin) Pozez, aunt Ruthann Pozez 

Shelley Pozez, aunt Ruthann Pozez 
Stephen Pozez, mother Ruthann Pozez

May the Author of Life Comfort the Mourners

Anshei Israel Memorial Hall
Installation of a memorial plaque is a beautiful way to 
perpetuate the memory of a loved one. Each year on the 
anniversary of your loved one’s death, the synagogue will 
send you a reminder of the Yahrzeit and light the light 
adjacent to their memorial plaque. Call Debra at (520) 
745-5550, ext. 242, to make arrangements or if you wish to 
reserve a space for the future.

Dealing with Grief and Loss?
Are you having difficulty dealing with grief and 
loss? Perhaps it would be helpful to talk with a 
trained counselor. A synagogue volunteer would 

be happy to speak with you confidentially. 
Please call Norma Karp at 299-3382.

Thank you to our 
“Yad Squad”

(Those who read Torah and Haftarah in December & January)

Malka Abraham
Charles Blitzer
Rebecca Dubin
Shira Dubin
Hillary Goldstein
Margo Gray
Richard Green
Mike Jacobson

Lisa Jurkowitz
Michael 
Jurkowitz
Ziva Mason
Phillip Pepper
Joy Peskin
David Polan
Jessica Priester

Helen Rib
Leonard Schultz
Steve Seltzer
Jerel Slaughter
Olivia Slaughter
Teri Thienhaus
Abby Wilson

Hesed Committee
Did you know that you are a member of the Hesed 
Committee, the largest committee at Congregation 
Anshei Israel? Every congregant is a member!

Hesed means lovingkindness, grace, helping each other. We exist 
to help our members in times of need.

Please feel free to contact me. 
Ron Gray, Hesed Committee Chair, RonPsych@yahoo.com

Know Someone New to Tucson?
If you know someone new to the Tucson community who you 
believe would be interested in finding out about CAI, please 
call Debra Lytle at (520) 745-5550, ext. 242, so we can speak to 
them about all of the many religious, spiritual, educational and 
communal opportunities the synagogue has to offer!
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C O N G R E G A T I O N  A N S H E I  I S R A E L  D O N A T I O N S

Our Donation Form 
is at the Front Desk 

in the administrative office 
AND 

at caiaz.org

Notification cards are  
sent for donations of  

$18 or more.

Donations made to Anshei Israel Funds enable our Synagogue to continue to carry out its work, thereby better serving our members. 
Please consider making a donation in honor of a relative or friend who may be celebrating a simcha or in memory of a loved one. 

This list reflects those donations made after the last issue’s publication date. Todah Rabah to all.

Tributes

ART FUND 
In Memory of:
Mother, Ruth
	 Steven Ketchel

RUTH & STANLEY BARLIN BAR/
BAT MITZVAH 
In Memory of:
Sister, Esther Bee
	 Gilbert Epstein

BELLA FINGERETT ISRAEL TRIPS/
SCHOLARSHIP FUND
In Memory of:
Mother, Ruth Levy Meyer
	 Arlene Tuller
Husband, Merrill
Sister, Sophia Fingerett 

Berkovitz
	 Phyllis Broad

RABBI MARCUS BREGER-ADULT 
STUDIES FUND 
In Memory of:
Mother, Susan Goldstein
	 Rita Dreebin
Sister, Grace Fishman
	 Hirsch Handmaker

In Honor of:
Chuck Whitehill’s Birthday
	 Marcia & Paul Simon

CAMP RAMAH SCHOLARSHIP 
FUND HONORING: BEA & JAMES 
COLE, SES & MAURICE COHEN, 
JOSEPH KALL AND MARJORIE & 
ARCHIE MENDELSOHN 
In Memory of:
Father, Irving 
	 Stuart Brodsky
Father, Joseph 
	 Steve Seltzer
Ruthann Pozez
	 Billie & Boris Kozolchyk
Son, Michael Young
	 Carol & Alexander Sears

CANTORIAL SOLOIST 
DISCRETIONARY FUND 
In Memory of:
Mother, Margaret Agron
	 Paul Kahn
Parents, John & Rayna 
	 Children of  John &  

  Rayna Gellman
Husband, Arnold
	 Jessie Joffe

In Honor of:
Adrienne O’Hare
	 Margo & Ron Gray
Beit Midrash Dedication 

Coordinators:  Sara Borin, 
Nichole Chorny, Hedy Feuer, 
Shelley Heyman, Lois Jacowsky, 
Marty Johnston, Rosie Kahn, 
Debra Lytle, Rabbi Metz, Jane 
Poliakoff, Evelyn Sigafus, & Dan 
Weisz

	 Elliott Farber
In Appreciation of:
Jax Larcom becoming a  

Bar Mitzvah
	 The Larcom Family

General Contributions:
	 Brandon Hellman
	 Judy & Chuck Schultz

RESOURCE & TECHNOLOGY IMO: 
MAURICE COHEN, BERNARD 
RACKOFF, THE TRACHTENBERG 
FAMILY & MARTIN WEICH FUND 
In Memory of:
Father, Herman Goldstein
	 Bernard Goldstein
	 Sandra Yalen

CONGREGATIONAL FUND 
In Memory of:
Mother, Sarah Spector
	 Mindy Bergman
Mother, Miriam 
	 Terri Cohen
Mother-In-Law, Rose
	 Lorraine Hellring
Mother, Janet 
	 Gloria Hirsch
Mother, Sheila
	 Fred Hirsh
Mother, Leonora Lewin
	 Susan Levy 
Mother, Sara
Father-In-Law, Joseph Lipsitz
Aunt, Helen Udoff
	 Paul Smelkinson 
Father, Philip 
	 Rochelle Abell

Father, Norman Rofey
	 Leonard Grobstein
Father, Jacob Louis Rovner
	 Sandra Heiman
Grandmother, Risa Rosenberg
	 Ron Kolker
Father, Joseph Davidson
Sister, Esther Mona Davidson 

Sakuma
Herb Meshel
Lois Bodin
Brother, Michael Baker
	 Vicki & Phillip Pepper
Brother, Arnold 
	 Leonard Joffe
Brother-In-Law, Marty Weich
	 Ron Kolker
Tom, Brother of Marsha Blitzer
Jerry Feder
Mark “Buddy” Grusin
Brandon Neumaier
Ruthann Pozez
Judith Schneider
	 Evelyn Sigafus
Mort Kranitz
	 Paula Himmelstein
Rabbi Arthur Oleisky
	 Linda & Jay Gorsky
Ruthann Pozez
	 Marianne & Allen Langer
	 Vicki & Phillip Pepper
Kana Silverberg
	 Robert Rosenberg
Ellen Spear Smith
	 Linda & Jay Gorsky

In Honor of:
Afghan Refugees living in Tucson
	 Lois Bodin
Rabbi Eisen
	 Rachel & Jonathan Green
Fay Green’s Marriage
	 Vicki & Phillip Pepper
The Jurkowitz Family
	 Joan & Andre Klein
Birth of Theodore David Francis 

Morrison
Olivia Slaughter becoming a Bat 

Mitzvah
	 Evelyn Sigafus
Evelyn Sigafus’ Recovery from 

Surgery
Linda Silverman’s Birthday
	 Gloria Hirsch 
Olivia Slaughter becoming a  

Bat Mitzvah
	 Ying-Ying Yuan

In Appreciation of:
Jax Larcom becoming a Bar 

Mitzvah: Madeline Friedman, 
Coby Jeck, Tracy Jeck, Jenna 
Langert, Noah Lytle, Evelyn 
Sigafus, Steve Singer, Vicki 
Pepper, Nancy Auslander, Debra 
Lytle, Kim Miller, Amber Page, 
Lupe Zambrano and Ramon 
Zambrano

	 The Larcom Family
General Contributions:
	 Anonymous
	 Kamala & Aaron Alpert
	 Diane DuBose
	 Melinda Esparza 
	 Nancy & Stuart Mellan
	 Joanne & Brad Morantz
	 Alan Stein & Terry Holpert

RABBI ROBERT EISEN’S 
DISCRETIONARY FUND 
In Memory of:
Sister, Cathy Kahn Dorson
	 Paul Kahn
Brandon Neumaier	
	 Myrna & Jim Frisch

LYNNE FALKOW-STRAUSS 
PRESCHOOL FUND 
In Memory of:
Sister-In-Law, Pearl Solomon
	 Ruth & Arthur Solomon 
Brandon Neumaier
	 Nessa & Peter Beren
	 Barb Gould
	 Lois & Ken Jacowsky
	 Judy & Chuck Schultz
Ruth Strauss
	 Nessa & Peter Beren
	 Judith & David Taub

In Honor of:
Michal Trapp’s Bat Mitzvah
	 Nessa & Peter Beren

GENERAL ENDOWMENT FUND 
In Memory of:
Mother, Bernice Goldman
	 Susan Chaiken
Grandfather, Moshe Lox
	 Rosie & Paul Kahn
Rabbi Arthur Oleisky
Margo & Ron Gray

GILO B’NAI MITZVAH TWINNING 
FUND 
In Memory of:
Mother & Grandmother, Sally 

Einstein
	 Marilyn Einstein, Steve Sim,  

  & Family
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C O N G R E G A T I O N  A N S H E I  I S R A E L  D O N A T I O N S
KIDDUSH FUND 
In Memory of:
Father, Irving 
	 Frederic Brodsky

RABBI SARA METZ 
DISCRETIONARY FUND
In Memory of:
Mother, Frieda 
	 Gerald Barkan
Mother, Sara Levin
	 Judy & Ted Direnfeld 
Mother, Rose 
	 Ted Direnfeld 
Mother, Julia Loewenstern
	 Judy & Cary Fishman
Mother, Ruth 
	 Martha Strauss
Father, Pierre
	 Charles Block
Father, Emanuel Cohen
	 Mindy Hirsh
Father, Milton 
	 Scott Gan
Father, Herman
	 Norma & Ron Karp
Father, Samuel 
	 Frederick Klein
Father, Kurt Loewenstern
	 Judy & Cary Fishman
Father, Emmet 
	 Thomas Newman
Parents, Hilde & Walter 
	 Margo & Ron Gray
Wife, Anne
	 Jerry Lapin
Sister, Grace Fishman
	 Sara Block
Keith Chodo
	 Marty Johnston
Jerry Feder
	 Marcelle & Leonard Joffe
Brandon Neumaier
	 Judy & Ted Direnfeld
	 Ron Kolker
Rabbi Arthur Oleisky
	 Terri & David Polan
Lisa Silverman
Ruthann Pozez
	 Ron Kolker
	 Liz Licavoli
Ellen Spear Smith
	 Jennifer Miller Grant

Speedy Recovery of:
Allen Schultz
	 Lorraine Hellring

In Appreciation of:
Jax Larcom becoming a  

Bar Mitzvah
	 The Larcom Family
Dennis Dawson
	 Elliott Farber

General Contributions:
	 Margo & Ron Gray
	 Martha Strauss

RABBI ARTHUR OLEISKY 
EDUCATION & YOUTH FUND 
In Memory of:
Mother, Helen
	 Burton Becker
Mother-In-Law, Sarah Rebecca
Husband, Morty 
	 Sarah Segal
Uncle, William 
	 Lisa Ungar
Rabbi Arthur Oleisky
	 Peter Arnold
	 Alice & Paul Baker &  

  Baker Family
	 Marjorie & George 	   	

  Cunningham
	 Ruth Ellen Grant
	 Rachel & Jonathan Green
	 Lila & Bernard Greisman
	 Paula Himmelstein
	 Morton Levine
	 Anne Olcott
	 Roberta Schlesinger 
	 Barb & Mike Schoenhals
	 Ruth & Arthur Solomon
	 Stewart C. Wagner
	 Barbara Wezelman

PRESCHOOL FUND 
In Memory of:
Mother, Lotte Boritzer
	 Yael & Shlomo Neuman
Mother, Genevieve “Jerry”
	 Peggy & Richard Langert
Father, Louis Haber
	 Bonni Haber &  

  Frederick Thorne
Father, Henry William
	 Michael Schoenhals
Father, Morris Weisfeld
	 Brenda Evans
Grandmother, Dorothy Goldman
	 Stacy & Adam Klein
Husband, Allan David
	 Vickey Cook
Ruth Strauss
	 Les Wolf

In Honor of:
Birth of Anna & Myron 

Rottenstein’s grandson, Maxim
	 Vicki & Phillip Pepper

In Appreciation of:
The Preschool Chanukkah 

Program
Lorraine Hellring

General Contributions:
	 Miles Felton

ABNER SEGAL LANDSCAPE FUND 
In Memory of:
Mother, Gertrude Edelson 
	 Gerald Goldberg

In Honor of:
Coby Jeck becoming a  

Bar Mitzvah
The Birth of Anna & Myron 

Rottenstein’s Grandson
	 Barbara & Gerald Goldberg

NORMAN SHAPIRO RELIGIOUS 
SCHOOL FUND 
In Memory of:
Mother, Dottie 
	 Alan Zehngut
Grandmother, Mary Rickles
	 Phyllis Gold
Brother, Arthur Dumes
	 Patricia Zarin

MOLLY & HYMAN SHENITZER YOM 
TOV FUND 
In Memory of:
Mother-In-Law, Freda Vertlieb
	 Alan Zehngut

BEIT MIDRASH RESTRICTED 
In Honor of:
Beit Midrash Dedication to Rabbi 

Eisen
	 Ellen Eichler-Grabell & 		

	 Larry Grabell

U.S.Y. TEEN FUND 
In Memory of:
Mother, Jeanysse 
Father, Dorel 
	 Iris Bernstein
Mother, Florence
Grandmother, Bessie Kravitz Davis
	 Dr. Robert Fridrich
Father, Leo
	 William Stein
Husband, Seymour 
	 Marcia Sabesin
Uncle, Irving Deitchman
	 Lisa Ungar
Brandon Neumaier
	 Sharon & Richard Walton

In Honor of:
Coby Jeck becoming a 

Bar Mitzvah
	 Marcia Sabesin
Noah Lytle becoming a  

Bar Mitzvah
	 Deborah Oseran &  

  Bobby Present
General Contributions:
	 Gloria Goldstein

B’YAHAD-RELIGIOUS SCHOOL 
FUND 
In Memory of:
Mother, Susan Neuman
	 Rosie Kahn
Father, Ted
	 Dorit Adler
Husband, Leonard
	 Myra Dinnerstein
Sister, Sheila 
	 Terri Cohen

In Honor of:
Noah Lytle becoming a  

Bar Mitzvah
	 Donna Saffioti 

General Contributions:
	 Diane DuBose
	 Hillary Goldstein

U.S.Y. SHAOL POZEZ FUND 
In Memory of:
Ruthann Pozez
	 Judy & Chuck Schultz

LINDA ROY USY FUND 
In Memory of:
Mother, Lois 
	 Zandra Goldstein
Father, Jacob Elpern
	 Sorale Fortman
Father, William Rabkin
	 Judy & Chuck Schultz
Jerry Feder
	 Lois & Ken Jacowsky
Judith Schneider
	 Margo & Ron Gray
Marsha Silverman
	 Judy & Chuck Schultz
Ellen Spear Smith
	 Judy & Chuck Schultz
	 Ricki & Jerry Wolf

Speedy Recovery of:
Dan Singer
	 Lois & Ken Jacowsky

ZUCKERMAN PRESCHOOL 
PLAYGROUND FUND 
In Memory of:
Father, Nathan Slotkin
	 Enid Zuckerman
Sister, Lois Falk
	 Enid Zuckerman
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